
      

 

 

 

 
 

 

Through Iris' Eyes 

 
The other day I attended a 2018 Budget Committee meeting.  Saul Truskin, a past 

president, is on the committee. He suggested that I make a plea to those who have not yet 

responded to the Yom Kippur Appeal.   
 

If you attended Kol Nidre services, you heard Eleanor Neff. It is a Temple Shalom tradition for Eleanor to give 

the sermon on this holy night. She possesses the charm and determination to motivate the congregation to give 

generously for a myriad of reasons. Her theme this year was friendship and how it impacts the survival of this 

congregation. The “family of friends” motto was developed years ago and it remains one of the building blocks 

of this temple. Kudos to you, Eleanor! 
 
I also think Rabbi Mel is a motivator. In the August edition of The Shalom, his message resonated with me.       

I share his words with you: 
 

“I wonder, why don’t we ever give our offerings out of a spirit of gratefulness to be alive? Don’t we ever just   

feel good about our lives? Like everything is going the way we want it to? What would be so terrible about 

sitting down and sharing our good feelings with the rest of our Jewish community? You know that the highest 

level    of giving is anonymous giving. I love seeing donations given by Anonymous. That means that life is good 

for somebody and he or she feels like sharing. And his/her identity is nobody else’s business. It’s between you 

and God.” 
 

If you haven’t already done so, please consider giving to the annual Yom Kippur Appeal today. Thank you. 
 

See you in Shul, 

Iris 

president@tscfl.org 

 
 

Lessons Learned Along the Way 

 

HAPPY THANKSGIVING 

  

Well, we got through the High Holidays with great ruach (spirit) and vigor. I was so spiritually 

moved by your participation and your joining together in the traditional prayer melodies. Cantor 

Kriger, his wife Lizzy and their ensemble added so much to the services. It was for me, and for the many members of our 

temple who shared with me their positive feelings, a tremendous and enriching experience. 
 

I realize that it is almost November, and I have not yet had an official opportunity to thank you for bringing me and Ellen 

to Central Florida. Thank you also to those who help me be “me” on the Bimah. I realize that change is not easy, not for 

you and not for me. We get set in our routines and don’t like to change them. Nevertheless, I feel we are getting there, 

becoming used to each other. Time helps that process.  
 

Thanks to Alan Matisoff and his Rabbi Search Committee, which he told me was “now disbanded.” The journey from that 

first FaceTime call to today has been filled with great activities and new experiences. From burying the old siddurim in 

early July, to rolling out the entire Torah on Simchat Torah, we have explored Jewish life in a way that has enriched us 

all, and I look forward to much more in the future.  
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I am indebted to Iris Holtz, our president, for her strong support of Ellen and me, and all that we have brought to Temple 

Shalom. Iris is not only my President, she is my friend, and I am grateful that she partners with me in so many 

suggestions that I bring to her. Thanks too to the Board for their support and encouragement.  
 

I am honored that so many of you have already begun to call on me for personal counseling.  If you need me, call either my 

office number (352.748.1895, or my cellphone 719.510.1901) and we can make an appointment. As some of you already 

know, I return calls promptly, and you can see me quicker than you can see your doctor, lawyer or accountant. In addition, 

if you would simply like to spend some time schmoozing with me, call me and we’ll make a date. Maybe for lunch.  
 

Thank you to the members of our Temple for your support and your friendship. I love it here, and hope to be your First 

Rabbi for many years! 
  

Happy Thanksgiving to you and your loved ones.  
  

Rabbi Glazer 

villagesrabbi@aol.com 
352.748.1895 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

WHAT'S HAPPENING: Events and Meetings 
 

1st Monday  Sisterhood Meeting: 10:00 a.m. 

3rd Monday  Brotherhood Meeting: 9:00 a.m. 

1st & 3rd Thursdays Golden Hands Needlework: 11:00 a.m. 

3rd Thursday  Board Meeting: 3:30 p.m. 
 

Nov 1 (Wed)  Israel Solidarity: Israel: Yesterday, Today & Tomorrow:  7:00 pm 

Nov 14 & 28  Texas Hold ‘Em: 6:30 pm 

Nov 16 (Thur)  Board Meeting: 2:30 pm 

Nov 16 (Thur)  Interfaith Thanksgiving Service: 7:00 pm 

 

BEREAVEMENT GROUP - If you have lost a loved one within the last year and are interested in joining a 

Bereavement Group at the Temple, we meet from 10:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon every Tuesday in the 

Sisterhood/Brotherhood Room. For information, contact Leah Frederick at 352-751-1808 or 

leahcohen@thevillages.net. 
 

MITZVAH COMMITTEE - Sisterhood women are here to assist you with your Shiva or memorial 

arrangements. For assistance, or if you wish to call others, please call Carol Pozen 352-391-9329, Lydia Greene 

352-233-9133, Sandy Mele 352-259-1728, or Barbara Fieldman 352-350-2950. 
 

BRICKS - at the front entrance - contact Sandy Ballot 352-259-1451 
 

LEAVES - Tree of Life in foyer - contact Evie Brauer 352-205-8997 
 

PLAQUES - Yahrzeit Plaque - contact Evie Brauer 352-205-8997 
 

PLANT A TREE IN ISRAEL - order forms are available at the Temple office 352-748-1800 
 

ONEG AND KIDDUSH BRUNCH SPONSORS NEEDED. Celebrate your simcha with your Temple family. 

Please contact Elaine Via, ladyvia13@magicalgrove.com or 352-653-9337. 
 

SISTERHOOD DONATION CARDS -The card for all occasions! A picture of Temple Shalom on the front, lined 

inside for your personal message. A convenient way to show you care. Just $5 for a package of 4 cards 

w/envelopes. Contact: Barbara Klein: 352-430-3933 or Barklein3@aol.com 
 

SISTERHOOD BOOK CLUB - If you have not tried it yet and you like to read, the Sisterhood Book Club is the 

Note: you can view the past and current SHALOMs, in color and enlarge the 
   photos by going to tscfl.org and clicking on the PDF on the home page. 
 



place for you. We meet on the second Thursday of every month at the Buffalo Crossings from 4:00-5:45 pm. 

Give us a try. For information, please contact Debbie Dessert at 352-259-88773 debbiteach01@gmail.com. 

GIFT CARDS  

The Holidays are coming!  The Holidays are coming! 

A great and easy gift for the holidays are gift cards. 

We have cards available for clothing, electronics, fast foods, restaurants and many others. 

As our costs rise and we strive to keep our dues low a great and painless way to support your Temple is 

through the purchase of gift cards. 

Your children and grandchildren, as well as the postman and newspaper carrier, will appreciate receiving this 

gift.                                                                       

Karen & Gerry Prezioso 

352-350-3455 
 

TEMPLE SHALOM SISTERHOOD GIFT SHOP 

Hanukkah is approaching fast.  We will be celebrating the holiday with friends and family.  The Gift Shop has 

many items for this joyous occasion.  
 

One of our new items is Dreidel Dog by Mark H. Newhouse, the newest addition to our fun-filled collection of 

children’s books.  Mark is a multi-award winning author.  You will remember Mark for his passionate speech 

and poem on Kristallnacht.  He loves writing books that make children laugh while they learn.  In Dreidel 
Dog, animated illustrations and hilarious rhyme help children understand the true meaning of 

Hanukkah.  Children can make their own dreidel and learn how to play with the included rules.  He 

hopes Dreidel Dog will become a family treasure enjoyed for years to come. 
 

The Gift Shop is featured on our Website....www.templeshalomcentralfl.org.  Stop by...You'll like what you see. 

We are open Monday through Thursday 9:30 am to 3:30 pm and Friday until noon.  Call Toby 753-2622, Reva 

750-5167 or Derick 748-1800 
  

The PROMISED LANDscape donations toward our beautification project are coming in at a slower pace than 

anticipated. Therefore, the next phase of Temple landscaping needs to be delayed for a while longer. We are 

about one-third of the way to our goal so we need your green to green-up our grounds! 

Please consider the Morgan Landscape Fund when making your future contributions to our congregation. 
 

ISRAEL SOLIDARITY COMMITTEE 
 

The Temple Shalom Committee that enhances education and awareness of Israel, the land and its people. 

Contact Marsha Riefs for more info: marshariefs@yahoo.com. 

 

SOCIAL ACTION COMMITTEE 
The Temple Shalom Committee that promotes information and education to address issues pertaining to 

diversity and tolerance. Jean Gaull at jeanigaull@gmail.com. 

 
 

 

mailto:jeanigaull@gmail.com


Sisterhood: Where It’s Happening 

So far, this Fall has been an exciting one for Sisterhood. 
 

On September 25th our Tenth Annual Vendor Fair, a 

fundraising event chaired by our dedicated Sandy Solomon, was 

buzzing with excited shoppers and enthusiastic vendors.  

 

Sandy reports that it was our best Vendor Fair ever! A special 

thank you goes to Sandy, Nancy Tulin and members of the 

Vendor Fair and Fundraising Committees.  
 
 

 
Our rescheduled Welcome Back Sisterhood 

General Meeting on October 2nd featured author and 

guest speaker Sue Ann Baker, former Secret Service 

Agent, entertained and captivated approximately 90 

Sisterhood members relating her experiences with the 

Executive Protective Service.  

 

Thanks go to Leslie Waldbaum, Program Vice President, 

Rosalind Gantz, Gloria Rodetsky and the rest of the 

Program Committee for this wonderful program and 

breakfast. 
 
 
 

 

On October 15th we began again our monthly Rosh 

Chodesh Celebrations with special guest, Ellen 

Petracco, President of WRJ Southeast District and 

daughter of Temple Shalom Sisterhood Trustee Gloria 

Rodetsky. She shared personal experiences with “Women of 

the Wall”, and discussed the role of women in Judaism 

today.  

 

Thank you Marsha Riefs and the Rosh Chodesh 

Committee. 
 
 
 

Please mark your calendars for our upcoming events: 
 

November 2th (Thursday) - Golden Hands Needlework Button Workshop from 11AM - 2PM. RSVP to Sharon Roth at 

954-609-6860 or shevagoldie@aol.com. 
 

November 3rd (Friday) - Sisterhood Shabbat – Come to inspirational Shabbat Services conducted by and honoring 

our Sisterhood members. 
 

November 6th (Monday) - Membership General Meeting features guest speaker Barbara Kenyon, a Sisterhood 

member and motivational speaker. Barbara is a life coach and co-author of “Fire Up Your Life Now! 25 Secrets 

for Creating the Life You Really Want.” A salad and dessert luncheon will be served. Cost is still $6.00. 

Reservations are needed so please call or email Bonnie Klepner @ 352-693-4034 or sopclyd@aol.com. 
 

November 9th (Thursday) - The Book Club will be discussing: Small Great Things by Jodi Picoult. Contact Debbie 

Dessert at 352-259-8773 or debbiteach01@gmail.com. 



   

November 14th (Tuesday) - Shopping Trip to Tampa International Plaza and Bay Street Mall. Reservation required. 

Contact Marilyn Ettman at 860-985-0915 or marilynettman@hotmail.com.   
 

November 16th (Thursday) - Golden Hands Needlework from 11AM - 2PM.  Contact Sharon Roth at 954-609-6860 

or shevagoldie@aol.com. 
 

November 19th (Sunday) - Rosh Chodesh Celebration at 2PM. For information contact Marsha Riefs at 352-399-

5775 or marshariefs@yahoo.com. 
 

November 20th (Monday) - Sisterhood Board Meeting at 9:45AM. Board meetings are open to all Sisterhood 

members. 
 

December 4th (Monday) - Membership General Meeting – Elections and Chanukah Celebration 

 

December 11th (Monday) - 2018 Paid-up Membership High Tea Gala – Reservations required. Fill out form on the 

flyer or call Sharna Vitale at 352-750-3360. 
 

December 16th (Saturday) - “Love Never Dies” production at Straz Center in Tampa.  Reservations required.  

Contact Sandy Solomon at 352-753-8559 or sandyzzz@comcast.net. 
 

Please see flyers to register and for more information. 

 

 

In Sisterhood Solidarity & Shalom, 
 

Lynn Sindoris  

Sisterhood President  

Lynnsindoris@icloud.com or 352-633-0285  
 

 
SISTERHOOD SLATE OF OFFICERS AND NOMINATING COMMITTEE FOR 2018 

 Administrative Vice President - Marlene Sontz 

 Fundraising Vice President -  

 Ritual, Social and Community Action Vice President - Marsha Riefs 

 Financial Secretary - Sandee Horowitz 

 Corresponding Secretary – Irene Madison 

 Two Trustees - Rosalie Plotkin and Reva Ceader 

 Three Members of the Nominating Committee - Brenda Gold, Missy Levy and Ellie Liefer 
 

Please join Sisterhood and support our many activities as we come together in peace and camaraderie.  
 

Shalom. 
 

Lynn Sindoris 

Sisterhood President 

Lynnsindoris@icloud.com 
 
 

Brotherhood - At Brotherhood - we have a place for you! 
 

September was a busy month for the Brotherhood.  I would like to thank all our members who volunteered to 

be ushers for the High Holidays and especially George Cohen and Steven Rosen for handling the parking lot 

duties even in the rain.  
 

In between Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur we ran our annual Golf Scramble. We had the best turnout ever.  

We had 50 participants which included six ladies. We all had a great time and everyone went home with lots   



of prizes. Next year we hope to have more ladies join us.  
 

Since we all enjoyed the Eagle Ridge Golf Club, we will probably hold it there next year. The camaraderie that 

developed was evident. Long-time members met some of our newest members and our newest members felt 

right at home with everyone. That is one of the aims of our Brotherhood. Come join us and you will feel the 

friendship.  
 

Coming events for the remainder of the year are: 

 A pre-Thanksgiving holiday dinner  

 A Golf Getaway in November 

 A Christmas day brunch and movie at the Temple 
 

Look for further information on these and many other events and programs in the coming 

months. 

 

Lastly, don't forget the Brotherhood Breakfast the third Monday of every month. There is always an 

interesting speaker and great bagels and lox. 
 

See you all soon! 
 

Paul Elias 

President of Brotherhood 

paulelias27@gmail.com    
352.633.2413 

 

TO ALL OUR WONDERFUL SISTERHOOD MAH 

JONGG CARD COLLECTORS AND POTENTIAL 

COLLECTORS: 
 

Hello everyone. It’s time to start planning for 2018 card sales. Yes, it’s 

amazing it’s that time again. Sales will start in late September - early 

October.  

The last two years we sold just under 3000 cards and made over $5000 for 

Sisterhood and our Temple.  
 

Sisterhood Fundraising Vice President Nancy Tulin feels we can do better this year, and we agree. We now 

have so many recreation centers it is impossible for us to make sure they all have someone to help sell cards, 

and we need your help. No, we am not asking you to cover more rec. centers, but that would certainly be great 

if you could. 
 

What we need to determine is where the sales are being made. Do you sell in a rec. center, your neighborhood 

or other places? Someone told us they sold a card in a restaurant to a total stranger. You never know where or 

when you can get an opportunity to sell. 
 

Many recreation centers have Mah Jongg more than one day a week and more than once a day. 
 

It is so IMPORTANT for us to know where you 

make your sales. Your efforts have been 

outstanding. Every year sales have grown, and 

the money raised has steadily increased. 
 

We thank you for your help and support of Sisterhood 

and Temple Shalom. 

tscflmah@gmail.com 
 

P.S. Please let us know if you are interested in 

being a part of our Collection Team. 

 

 



SIMCHAT TORAH CELEBRATION  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Israel Solidarity Committee 
 
On November 1, 2017, there will be a momentous program at Temple Shalom. 

Rebecca Shimoni-Stoil, Washington Correspondent, will speak to us about “JERUSALEM-PAST-PRESENT-

FUTURE”. This topic was selected due to the 50th anniversary of Jerusalem’s reunification May 23-24.  

 

Here are some highlights of the rich tapestry of Israel’s capital: 

Reunification 

*Jerusalem Day is an Israeli national holiday commemorating the reunification of 

Jerusalem in the 1967 Six Day War. 

*During the Jordanian occupation of Jerusalem, Jews were not allowed to access 

their holy sites, including the Western Wall. 

History 

*Jerusalem has been attacked 52 times, captured and recaptured 44 times, besieged 23 times and destroyed 

twice over the course of 3,000 years. 

*The name “Jerusalem” most likely comes from ”Urusalim”, a word of Semitic origin meaning  

“Foundation of Shalem (wholeness) or “Foundation of God”. 

Religion 

*Jerusalem has more synagogues per capita than any city in the world. 

*Jerusalem is the only city in which some 15 different Christian communities live alongside 

one another, according to the Jerusalem Institute for Israel Studies. 

*Jerusalem is considered the eternal capital of the Jewish people. 

*Jerusalem is mentioned more than 600 times in the Hebrew Bible, but not once in Islam’s Quran.   

*There are more than 70 different names for Jerusalem in Jewish scripture. 

*The Old City of Jerusalem is divided into the Muslim Quarter, Christian Quarter, Jewish Quarter and 

Armenian Quarter.     

Government 

*Although all branches of the Israel Government are headquartered in Jerusalem,  

the city is not home to any foreign embassies. 

Demographics 

*Jerusalem is Israel’s largest city in both landmass and population. 

*Jerusalem’s population is comprised of 61 percent Jews, 36 percent Muslims,  

Simchat Torah - “Rejoicing in the Torah”.  
Ken Elinoff, Larry Wallace and Sherry Elias     

( pictured in forefront) 
At the Simchat Torah 

Celebration the Torah was 
rolled out from the Bimah to 

the outside doors.  
(Don Katz and Paul Elias pictured) 

 Paul Elias ~ Brotherhood 

President and Sherry Elias ~ 

Ritual President. 



1 percent Arab Christians and 1 percent non-Arab Christians. 

*Thirty-four percent of Jerusalem’s Jews identify as Haredi. 

Economy 

*Jerusalem is home to more than 400 high-tech companies. 

*Fourteen percent of the Jerusalem workforce is self-employed. 

*This year, a noticeably high proportion (almost 50 percent) of newcomers to Jerusalem were 20-34  

years old. 

*The new immigrant population of Jerusalem (those arriving in the past 20 years) represents about 13  

percent of the city’s Jewish population. 

 

Our next program will be Wednesday, January 3, 2018 at 7:00 pm when we will present 

Dina Benari, Southeast Director of the Friends of the Israel Defense Forces. 

 

This excerpt is brought to you by Marsha Riefs and Charlene Unitan of The Israel Solidarity Committee 

(Quoted from Eliana Rudee of Jewish News Service) 

 
  

A SALUTE TO OUR JEWISH WAR VETERANS 

The oldest continuously operating veterans’ service organization in the country is that of the Jewish 

War Veterans.  It was created in 1896 by Jewish Civil War Veterans to prove to the nation that Jews 

have proudly served this country since the Revolutionary War era and to try to alleviate anti-semitism 

in the military.  The JWV organization holds a congressional charter under Title 36 of the U.S. Code.  

At roll call on March 15, 1896, at a meeting held at the Lexington Opera House in NYC, there were 63 

members.  They were known as the Hebrew Union Veterans.   
 

On May 30th 1927, the first memorial service for fallen soldiers and sailors of Jewish faith was held at B’nai 

Jeshru Synagogue, where the recently ordained 24 year old Stephen Wise conducted the services.  Rabbi Wise’s 

ties to the Jewish War Veterans organization remained throughout his career.  After WWI, the leaders of the 

organization changed its name to Hebrew Veterans of Wars of the Republic and then in 1924 the name changed 

to Jewish War Veterans of the Republic.  In 1927 it was responsible for gaining federal legislation to place the 

Star of David on the markers on graves of Jewish military killed in France.  Until then, all graves were 

marked with a cross.  The final name change came in 1929, when the group became known as the Jewish War 

Veterans of the United States.  There are currently approximately 15,000 members, past and active duty 

military personnel and over 250 posts.  
 

The Jewish War Veterans in the tri-county area was initiated in 2011, by Gerry Prezioso and the late Marty 

Lasker, and a post was formed in The Villages in 2012.  It was named for astronaut Judith Resnick, a reform 

Jewess, who died on the space shuttle Challenger when it exploded.   The membership includes veterans from 

WWII through the Middle East wars.  Barbara Fieldman is the only female veteran in the group, and Robert 

Via is the veteran holding the highest rank of general.  Also the JWV is proud of its wounded veteran, Isaac 

Fretz, who was severely injured in Iraq. Gerry Prezioso, commander of the post, would like everyone to attend 

the service at Temple Shalom on November 10 when all veterans will be honored.  Donations for needy 

veterans in this area would be appreciated.   
 

November 11 is nationally recognized as a day to honor all of those men and women who have served in the 

armed forces of our country.   If you are old enough to remember, the date originally marked Armistice Day -- 

November 11, 1918, the end of WWI.  In 1954 the name was changed so that military personnel of ALL 

conflicts, and even of peacetime, were thanked for their service to America.  

 

We salute Temple Shalom congregants who served their country in war and peace!! 

 

By Charlotte Newman 
Co-editor of SHALOM Newsletter 

 

 



SIMCHAS TO SHARE 

MARILYN BYER can now add published cookbook author to the list of 

her many experiences in the food world. Narrowing her recipes down to 

her favorite 200, she has put them in a cookbook called Gild A Lily. She 

had a book signing at The Kitchen Collection in Lake Sumter Landing 

on October 14. 
 

Byer’s emphasis is on easy-to-make recipes that are delicious and 

presented beautifully. 
 

“Presentation is huge,” said Byer. 
 

She credits her mom for teaching her to take pride in preparing and 

serving beautiful food. “She was amazing with food and entertaining,” 

said Byer. 
 

Professionally she started 45 years ago in Connecticut with Marilyn’s Creative Cakes, making cakes for 

weddings and corporate events. Then she expanded her business and ran an event production company for 

over 20 years, even becoming a justice of the peace so that she could literally do it all. 
 

She and her husband Alan moved to the Village of Amelia in 2007. She soon became involved in the kitchen at 

Temple Shalom. Her food and presentation, had so many people asking for recipes and guidance she started 

inviting people to her home monthly to demonstrate how easy it is to serve food that has the ‘wow’ factor. 
 

“Poached salmon, my Hilton Head sauce and the fig and brie cups are three perfect examples of easy-to-make, 

but very impressive recipes, I have included in the cookbook,” said Byer. She includes lots of chef notes with 

her recipes. “People just need to think that they can do it;” said Byer. “Confidence is key in cooking.” 

“I love playing with food,” said Byer. “It is a wonderful way to make friends and be creative.” 
 

Adapted from the Villages-News.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

This column is for sharing good news from temple members... about you or your relatives or friends.  Did your son get a promotion 
or new job? Do you have a new grandchild?  Have you taken a marvelous trip? Did you or someone in your family win accolades or 

an award or a new title?  Let us know… 
 

Just send your news to Sandi Newmark, Co-editor of SHALOM Newsletter: snewmark@aol.com 

  
Ed-Jew-Cation: Things that go bump in the night 
 

I scream, you scream, we all scream for … ice cream?  Nooooooo. Ghosts! Yes, a Jew goes 

“boo!”, too.  Back since Biblical times ancient rabbis, Jewish thinkers, Kabbalists, and 

Talmudic scholars all dabbled in supernatural beings. Ghosts are mentioned in the 

Hebrew Bible in Deuteronomy, when Moses warned the children of Israel not to get 

mixed up with soothsayers, sorcerers, ones who cast spells, or anyone who consults 

ghosts or familiar spirits.  Should we assume that the Bible implies that the world of magic, ghosts, and spirits 

Congrats to DENISE 

ROSENBAUM, who very 

successfully chaired a 

food drive for charity over 

the Jewish holidays. 

 

The Temple lobby was 

filled with bags and boxes 

of food donations, which 

were all given to local 

food pantries. 
 

 



is real, and the “boogey-man will getcha’ if you don’t watch out?”  Moses was concerned about his people, since 

Jews always co-existed with other tribes and cultures, and some beliefs and practices of those surrounding 

people could become incorporated into their thinking, causing them to become sinful.  Thus, when King Saul 

requested the Witch of Endor (a soothsayer from the nearby town of Endor) to conjure up the ghost of Samuel 

for help, he knew he was committing a grave (get it? Grave?) sin.  Samuel‘s ghost supposedly was annoyed and 

asked Saul, “Why have you disturbed me and brought me up?”  The next day King Saul suffered his downfall.  

Apparently Jews should let sleeping ghosts lie. 

 

Yet when Jews lived in Babylon, they were then influenced by the Chaldean and Persian belief in good and evil 

spirits.  While in Europe, Jewish forms of superstition took on some of the qualities of the Teutonic, Celtic, and 

Slavic practices.  It is probably from these sources that Judaism has its own witches, like the famous Lilith.  

She morphed from being the first wife of Adam to being a she-devil that represents unchecked sexuality and 

the dangers of an uncontrollable woman.  Now that’s really scary!  Then there’s the supernatural creatures like 

dybbuks and golems.  Dybbuks are the bad spirits that attach themselves to a living person‘s soul causing 

mental illnesses like alien personalities.   They are definitely to be watched out for, even though there is 

literature on how to exorcise the evil parasite and redeem the soul of the afflicted.  Golems, Jewish 

Frankensteins, are actually nice guys made by hand by a rabbi to help a community in times of deep trouble. 

Although they have been known to run amok, basically they are like Casper (the ghost) Milquetoast. 

 

Getting back to Jewish ghosts, there are several rather well-known ghost stories associated with real live 

Jews.  One tells of a woman named Julia Staab, who, to this day, walks the staircase and second-floor suite of 

the old La Poseda Hotel in Santa Fe, NM.  Julia arrived in Santa Fe in 1865, a 21-year-old bride of Abraham 

Staab.  She had been raised in a cultured home in Germany and found the Wild West difficult.  Abraham 

became a very wealthy merchant and built a magnificent (for that area) home for his wife and 7 children, 

which they called La Posada.  It is said by some of the locals that Abraham was abusive and Julia became 

depressed. Others say that after the death of the eight child, she indulged in forbidden love, family feuds and 

stages of madness.  The stories are unclear as to whether she was murdered or committed suicide.  Whatever 

caused her early demise, she had a restless soul and has been seen by guests in her home, that was much later 

turned into the Hotel Poseda.  She is seen wearing a long black gown and has caused chandeliers to sway, 

glasses to slide off shelves, and lights to go off and on at odd times.  Her great-great-granddaughter, Hannah 

Nordhaus, has written a book about Julia. If you like ghost stories, it sounds haunting.  

 

Theatre people enjoy the specter of David Belasco, the most powerful personality in the NYC theatre scene in 

the 1920s.  From his death in 1931 until 1972 (at the showing of “Oh! Calcutta!”) his presence was seen and 

felt constantly at the old Belasco Theatre. His apparition was sometimes dressed in a cossack and clerical 

collar; he was known as the “Bishop of Broadway.”  Sometimes he could be seen seated in the balcony wearing 

his famous black cape and dressed quite nattily.  His ghost was known to pinch actresses’ tushies, speak to 

actors after performances, wreck a dressing room if the performance was unsatisfactory, open and close doors, 

turn lights on and off, and make the curtains move.  A theatre dog used to bark at 4 p.m. at something unseen. 

Was it the ghost of David? And though she was not real, who could forget the theatrical ghost of Gramma 

Tzeitel in “Fiddler on the Roof”? She was a scream!   

 

Perhaps “Ghostbusters” should have been brought in, since they were created by Harold Ramis and the movie 

about them was produced by Ivan Reitman.  Being Jewish themselves, they have probably learned how to 

make Jewish apparitions disappear.   Even though Halloween (All Hallow’s Eve) is not a Jewish holiday, it is a 

spooky one. So it’s a good idea to listen for and be careful of “things that go bump in the night” - although it’s 

probably just your spouse getting up to use the bathroom! 

 

You, my readers, are all “BOO-ti-ful”, and I hope I stand “a ghost of a chance with you.”   

 

By Charlotte Newman 

Co-editor of SHALOM Newsletter 
 

 

 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 

For info regarding advertising in the SHALOM, contact Terri Behar:  artbyterri2@gmail.com / 352-430-2312 
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Birthdays 
 

 

 

 

 

Robert & Holly Schwartztol 11/16/2017    

Ed & Jacqueline Newmark 11/18/2017    

John & Cathy Tighe 11/18/2017    

Michael & Shari Greifner 11/20/2017    

Jeff & Julie Stein 11/20/2017  Stuart & Susan Sirmai Feinberg 11/30/2017 

Jim & Fran Cimino 11/23/2017  Martyn & Maxine Levin 12/1/2017 

Robert & Marjorie McIntyre 11/24/2017  Larry & Irene Schwartz 12/1/2017 

Jay & Melanie Siegel-Dolan 11/25/2017  Burton & Sandra Sugarman 12/5/2017 

Herbert & Sharon Hildebrand 11/26/2017  Steve & Cindy Berkovitz 12/7/2017 

Tom & Judy Mitchell 11/26/2017  Dennis & Sara Branscome 12/9/2017 

Sam & Leslie Janowitz 11/28/2017  Lawrence & Nancy Tomack 12/10/2017 
 

 

 

 DONATIONS   September 12 - October 14, 2017 

 

Building Donation   
  Donor Reason 

 Cimino, James & Frances IHO Ken Zwick 

Skurow Choir Fund   

 Donor Reason 

  Taylor, Carole IMO Julius Rothman, father of Carole Taylor 

Jack Vitale Edu Fund   

 Donor Reason 

  Kuperberg, Karen IMO Thelma Kuperberg, mother of Karen Kuperberg 

Phillip Caminez 11/12/2017  Marilyn Ross 11/20/2017    

Arlene Tischler 11/13/2017  Sondra Rib 11/21/2017    

Helene Ziegler 11/13/2017  Howard David Rosen 11/22/2017  

 

 

Anita Franklin 11/15/2017  Harriet Chesnutt 11/23/2017    

Jeffrey Koltenuk 11/15/2017  Cedric Golomb 11/23/2017    

Robert Resker 11/15/2017  Michele Rickabaugh 11/23/2017  Marjorie McIntyre 12/3/2017 

Barbara Kenyon 11/16/2017  Howard Himelstein 11/24/2017  Irwin Robinson 12/5/2017 

Karen Lege' 11/16/2017  Florence Levy 11/26/2017  Edwin Ziegler 12/5/2017 

Victoria Smith 11/16/2017  Martin Spitalnick 11/26/2017  Shellie Levy 12/6/2017 

Mrs. Debra Miller 11/17/2017  Dr. Richard Tesser 11/26/2017  Enid Meyers 12/6/2017 

Myrna Elkin 11/18/2017  Lonnie Levy 11/28/2017  Susan Mazlin 12/7/2017 

Barry Small 11/18/2017  Philip Esposito 11/30/2017  Linda Goldsmith 12/8/2017 

Eileen Kaplan 11/19/2017  Ted Godlin 12/1/2017  Loretta R. Goldzweig 12/8/2017 

Alan Gelber 11/20/2017  Melinda Feivou 12/2/2017  Dr Robert Via 12/8/2017 

Claire Koshar 11/20/2017  Stanley Golove 12/2/2017  Jeff Stein 12/10/2017 

Help Wanted 
Terri Behar has decided to resign as the Ad Manager for The Shalom.  

If you are interested in becoming the Ad Manager, please contact Terri: 

Email: artbyterri2@gmail.com Cell:    260 413-307 

 

 

 

 



  Kuperberg, Karen IHO Alan Byer's birthday 

  Neff, Eleanor IMO Paul Solomon 

  Stein, Irving & Schuster, Helen IMO Paul Solomon 

Morgan Landscape Fund   

 Donor Reason 

  Chary, Ruth IMO Paul Solomon 

  Cooke, George & Arline IMO Paul Solomon 

  Cooke, George & Arline Get well to Jerry Gallin 

  Gantz, Herbert & Rosalind IMO Paul Solomon 

  Gold, Lawrence & Paula IMO Lane Harris, brother of Marti Greenberg 

  Goldin, Jerry & Joanne IMO David Matisoff 

  Goldin, Jerry & Joanne IMO Paul Solomon 

  Horowitz, David & Sandra IMO Paul Solomon 

  Horowitz, David & Sandra IHO birth of William Hansen, first great-grandson of the Ballots 

  Horowitz, David & Sandra IMO Abraham Horowitz, father of David Horowitz 

  Koltenuk, Jeffrey & Adrienne IMO Paul Solomon 

  Pozen, Ira & Carol IMO Paul Solomon 

  Pozen, Ira & Carol Speedy recovery to Jerry Gallin 

Jasper Torah Repair Fund   

 Donor Reason 

  Kaplan, Evelyn June IMO Paul Solomon 

  Kaplan, Evelyn June IMO Muriel Kaplan, mother of Lynn Kaplan 

  Klepner, Bonnie IMO Paul Solomon 

  Kramer, Alvin & Ethel IMO Cecilia Kramer, mother of Alvin Kramer 

  Ray, Michael & Susan IMO Paul Solomon 

  Schachter, Richard & Kathy IMO Paul Solomon 

Sindoris Scholar Fund   

 Donor Reason 

  Anonymous Donation  

Prayer Book Donations   

 Donor Reason 

  Adams, John & Sharon Donation 

  Anderson, Maureen Speedy recovery for Milton Golden 

  Bee, Harriet Nelson IMO Abraham Block, father of Harriet Nelson Bee 

  Caplin, Joel & Goodman, Karen Donation 

  Chary, Ruth IMO Paul Solomon  

  Cole, Sandee IMO Paul Solomon 

  Dessert, Thomas & Deborah Donation 

  Dowden, Elizabeth Donation 

  Felix, Stephen & Betty Claire Donation 

  Felix, Stephen & Betty Claire Donation 

  Felix, Stephen & Betty Claire Donation 

  Finley, Vivienne Donation 

  Gelber, Marcia Donation 

  Greenberg, Daniel & Carol IMO Barney Greenberg, father of Daniel Greenberg 

  Holtz, Iris Donation 

  Klein, Barbara IMO Paul Solomon  

  Kramer, Alvin & Ethel Donation 

  Levitt, Harvey & Arline IMO Paul Solomon 

  Levitt, Harvey & Arline Speedy recovery for Al Herbst 

  Levitt, Harvey & Arline IHO Rabbi Mel Glazer 

  Lidsky, Ina IMO Paul Solomon 

  Lowe, Stephen & Phyllis Donation 

  Pomerance, Joyce IMO Paul Solomon  

  Pozen, Ira & Carol Speedy recovery to Al Herbst 



  Pozen, Ira & Carol Speedy recovery to Natalie Herbst 

  Rosenbaum, Denise IMO Justine Usatin, mother of Denise Rosenbaum 

  Rosow, Mark & Tulin, Nancy Donation 

  Rosow, Mark & Tulin, Nancy IHO Phil Glazier 

General Donations   
 Donor Reason 

  Adler, Adelaine Donation 

  Brener, Julio & Charlotte IMO Paul Solomon 

  Byer, Alan & Marilyn Get well soon for Milton Golden, dad of Marilyn Byer 

  Byer, Alan & Marilyn IMO Marvin Rosenberg, father of Judy Mitchell 

  Cazes, Eleanor IMO Paul Solomon 

  Clark, William & Rita Thanks for Rosh Hashanah 

  Cohen, George & Bonnie IMO Paul Solomon 

  Godlin, Ted & Kaufman, Kelley IMO Paul Solomon 

  Gold, Robert H. & Brenda F. IMO Paul Solomon 

  Goldin, Jerry & Joanne IMO Howard Waitzman, brother of Steve Waitzman 

  Goldin, Jerry & Joanne Speedy recovery to Al Herbst 

  Goldin, Jerry & Joanne Speedy recovery to Roz Peters 

  Goldin, Jerry & Joanne Speedy recovery to Renee Gershman 

  Holtz, Iris Get well for Carole Starr 

  Holtz, Iris Get well for Marilyn Byer's father 

  Jersky, Stanley & Miriam IMO Paul Solomon 

  Keltz, Joel & Myra IMO Paul Solomon 

  Knipper, Helen IMO Paul Solomon 

  Leigh, Sherry Donation 

  Mitchell, Lynn & Robert IHO Alan Byer's 75th birthday 

  Rittberg, Samuel & Geri Get well for Al Herbst 

  Rittberg, Samuel & Geri Get well for Renee Gershman 

  Rittberg, Samuel & Geri IMO Rabbi Arthur Grae 

  Rosenbaum, Denise IMO Paul Solomon 

  Rosenbaum, Denise IMO Paul Solomon 

  Simon, Lewis & Sherrill IMO Paul Solomon 

  Simon, Lewis & Sherrill Get well for Al Herbst 

  Simon, Lewis & Sherrill IHO Charlotte Newman's wonderful writings 

  Simon, Lewis & Sherrill IMO Howard Waitzman, brother of Steve Waitzman 

  Stein, Jeff & Julie IMO Paul Solomon 

  Via, Robert & Elaine IHO William Hansen, first great grandchild of Butch & Sandy 

  Wallace, Larry & Lynn IHO Howard Waitzman, brother of Steve Waitzman 

  Wallace, Larry & Lynn Speedy recovery to Renee Gershman 

  Wallace, Larry & Lynn Speedy recovery to Roz Peters 

  Wallace, Larry & Lynn IHO Phil Glazier for his enhancement of holiday services 

  Wallace, Larry & Lynn IHO William Hanson, great-grandson of Butch & Sandy Ballot 

  Ziegler, Edwin & Helene IMO Paul Solomon 

  Ziegler, Edwin & Helene IMO David Matisoff 

  Ziegler, Edwin & Helene IHO Ann & Howard Kosofsky anniversary 

Yahrzeit-Gen Fund   

 Donor Reason 

  Ballot, Butch & Sandy IMO Edith Glassman, mother of Sandy Ballot 

  Blanck, Melvin & Phyllis IMO Fannie Blanck, mother of Melvin Blanck 

  Brauer, Evelyn IMO Peter Brauer, husband of Evelyn Brauer 

  Cantor, Karen IMO Stephen Weinstein, brother of Karen Cantor 

  Corenblum, Alvin IMO Tilden Corenblum, brother of Alvin Corenblum 

  Dornfeld, Gerald & Marilyn IMO Pauline Gerson, mother of Marilyn Dornfeld 

  Feinberg, Stuart & Susan Sirmai IMO Paul Solomon 

  Finkle, Mark IMO Harry Finkle, father of Mark Finkle 

  Frimet, Bruce & Leslie IMO Maurice Frimet, father of Bruce Frimet 



  Frucht, Howard & Laura IMO Bernard Sher, father of Laura Frucht 

  Granit, Eileen IMO David Spakoff, father of Eileen Granit 

  Greenberg, Barnett & Marti IMO Tracy Greenberg, daughter of Barnett & Marti Greenberg 

  Greenberg, Stephen & Roni IMO Louis Greenberg, father of Stephen Greenberg 

  Holtz, Iris IMO Howard Waitzman, brother of Steve Waitzman 

  Kisber, Adele IMO Louis Klein, father of Adele Kisber 

  Kisber, Adele IMO Louis Kisber, husband of Adele Kisber 

  Klein, Barbara IMO Fannie Pomerance, mother of Barbara Klein 

  Klein, Barbara IMO Irving Pomerance, father of Barbara Klein 

  Koshar, Martin & Claire IMO Lillian Sorin Freedman, mother of Claire Koshar 

  Kramer, Alvin & Ethel IMO Paul Solomon 

  

Leeser, Howard & Pistoll-Leeser, 

Linda IMO Ruben Levin, father of Linda Pistoll-Leeser 

  

Leeser, Howard & Pistoll-Leeser, 

Linda IMO Rose Levin, mother of Linda Pistoll-Leeser 

  Marlin, Selma IMO Eileen Marlin, sister of Selma Marlin 

  Meier, William & Paula IMO Jack Harris, father of Paula Meier 

  Meier, William & Paula IMO Sylvia Harris, mother of Paula Meier 

  Meyer, Joy IMO Sandra Litsky, sister of Joy Meyer 

  Pergamit, Howard & Francine IMO Morton Goldbert, father of Francine Pergamit 

  Pergamit, Howard & Francine IMO Anna Goldberg, mother of Francine Pergamit 

  Pomerance, Joyce IMO Fannie Pomerance, mother of Joyce Pomerance 

  Pomerance, Joyce IMO Irving Pomerance, father of Joyce Pomerance 

  Resker, Robert & Terry IMO Ida Strum, mother of Terry Resker 

  Rittberg, Samuel & Geri IMO Beth Browne, niece of Samuel Rittberg 

  Ross, Marilyn 

IMO Stephen Weinstein, brother of Marilyn Ross  

& Karen Cantor 

  Schactman, Sharon IMO Howard Waitzman, brother of Steve Waitzman 

  Sober, Eugene & Adams, Linda IMO Toby Sober, mother of Gene Sober 

  Sober, Eugene & Adams, Linda IMO Julius Sober, father of Gene Sober 

  Stein, Jeff & Julie IMO Sanford Spira, father of Julie Stein 

  Sussman, Bernard & Eileen IMO Milton Sussman, father of Bernard Sussman 

  Truskin, Saul & Bobbi IMO Sylvia Laltrello, mother of Bobbi Truskin 

  Yamuder, Ellen IMO Anna Yamuder, mother-in-law of Ellen Yamuder 

Trees for Israel   

 Donor Reason 

  Schack, Elizabeth Trees in Israel 

   
 

JEWISH WAR VETERANS - Join our expanding new Jewish War Veterans Post 352 Judith A. Resnick. If you 

have any questions, please contact Gerry Prezioso 352-350-3455 
 

JEWISH SINGLES CLUB (JSC) - Meets the first Thursday every month at Churchill Street Recreation 

Center. For information contact the following: BEV: 631 974 5150 (TEXT ONLY) BEV.GOLDSTEIN@YAHOO.COM; 

HEDI: HDBED@AOL.COM; HERB: ltchsiegel@gmail.com 
 

BORSCHT BELT CLUB -Village residents meet the 3rd Sunday of every month (except July/August) at Lake 

Miona Rec Center at 6:00m pm. Contact Arlene Kaplan, 352-753-0482 or email borschtbeltclub@gmail.com 
 

VILLAGES NORTH JEWISH CHAVURAH - Meets the first Saturday of the month at the Lake Miona 

Recreation Center. For information, contact Ted Harris 352-751-1010 or tvnorthchavurah@gmail.com   
 

VILLAGES SOUTH JEWISH CHAVURAH - Meets at 7:00 p.m. on the second Saturday of each month at the 

Rohan Recreation Center. For information, contact David Isenberg 404-353-4769 or www.tvs-chavurah.org 
 

THE VILLAGE KIBITZERS - Meets the fourth Sunday of the month at Eisenhower Rec Center except July and 

August. All events are RSVP only. For information, please contact David Rubin, 352-430-3931 or email 

tvkibitzers@gmail.com 
 

mailto:borschtbeltclub@gmail.com
mailto:tvkibitzers@gmail.com


TRI-COUNTY CHAPTER OF HADASSAH - Meets at 9:45 p.m. every fourth Thursday at Temple Shalom unless 

notified due to a Holiday. For information please contact Sandee Bearison, 352-205-8688 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Your Board of Directors     Your Trustees  
President  Iris Holtz    Butch Ballot  Erv Margulis    

First Vice President Mark Rosow   Sherry Levin  Larry Wallace 

Second Vice President Bruce Levin   Bernie Goldstein  Alan Byer 

Treasurer  John Swanson      

Recording Secretary Renee Gershman  

Ex-Officio President Steve Lowe 

Parliamentarian  Robert Via 
 

Sisterhood President Lynn Sindoris   Brotherhood President     Paul Elias    
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 SUBMISSION REQUIREMENTS 
 

 
Deadline: 15th of the preceding month. 

Articles: Single spaced...One space after a period…Sentence Case 

Microsoft WORD, rich text or directly in an email only 
 

Please do not use Google Docs or pdf files Do not format or set style 

Photos: No more than two per article/topic Photos Must be Jpeg files 

Small or medium size only   Identify the people in the photo, from left to right 
 

For advertising information, please contact Terri Behar. 

Board Liaison: Sherry Levin   Proofreader: Rita Grobman    

Advertising Sales: Terri Behar  Co-Editor: Sandi Newmark 

Production: Derick Dimry/ Jeannie Richter Co-Editor: Charlotte Newman 

 



  

 



 

The gift cards are for sale every Wednesday, 
Thursday and Friday before Shabbat Services  or 
by contacting Karen & Gerry to make other 
arrangements. 
 

To those of you who have supported the program, 
we thank you.  To those who haven't, please stop 
by and let us show you what we have and what we 
can order. 
 

We thank you for your attention and hope to see 
you around the gift card table. 
 

~ Gerry & Karen Prezioso 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


